



### Etapa județeană a olimpiadelor naționale școlare – 2022 Probă scrisă Limba engleză - Clasa a VII-a

- Toate subjectele sunt obligatorii.
- Nu se acordă puncte din oficiu.
- Timpul efectiv de lucru este de 2 ore.

### SUBIECTUL I – USE OF ENGLISH (25 points)

	aks with the correct verb forms. 10 points	
Tom Jones (1) (work) in a bank	in the centre of London. At the moment he (2)	
(look) for a new house. He (	3) (live) with his parents all of	
his life, but now he (4) (want)	to move because he (5) (decide)	
to get married. So far, he (6) (lo	ook) at ten houses, but he (7)	
(not/like) any of them. He (8	) (see) another one later today.	
He thinks he (9) (like) it because he (10) (already/see) a		
photograph of it and it is beautiful. Good luck, Tom!  I.2. Read the following text and decide which answer (A,B or C) best fits in each gap. 10 points		
1. a. main	2. a. past	
b. principal	b. ancient	
c. capital	c. antique	
3. a. contain	4. a. sets	
b. include	b. moves	
c. consist	c. goes	
5. a. middle	6. a. sights	
b. centre	b. views	
c. heart	c. visions	
7. a. see	8. a. total	
b. watch	b. rich	
c. look	c. full	
9. a. piece	10. a. host	
b. part	b. show	
c. section	c. display	



I.3. Use the word given in brackets to form a word that fits in each sentence. 5 points		
1) If you make a good _	at the interview, you will get the job.	<b>IMPRESS</b>
2) Athens is	for its ancient buildings.	FAME
3) Being is th	ne worst thing that can happen to someone.	EMPLOY
4) Why are you so	of his work? He's just doing his best.	CRITIC
5) Air-conditioning is a	if you live in the south of Spain.	NECESSARY

## SUBIECTUL al II-lea – READING COMPREHENSION (25 points) Read the text below and choose the correct answer (A, B, C or D).

As Andrea turned off the motorway onto the road to Brockbourne, the small village in which she lived, it was four o'clock in the afternoon, but already the sun was falling behind the hills. At this time in December, it would be completely dark by five o'clock. Andrea shivered. The interior of the car was not cold, but the trees bending in the harsh wind and the patches of yesterday's snow still heaped in the fields made her feel chilly inside. It was another ten miles to the cottage where she lived with her husband Michael, and the dim light and wintry weather made her feel a little lonely. She would have liked to listen to the radio, but it had been stolen from her car when it was parked outside her office in London about two weeks ago, and she had not got around to replacing it yet.

She was just coming out of the little village of Mickley when she saw the old lady, standing by the road, with a crude hand-written sign saying "Brockbourne" in her hand. Andrea was surprised. She had never seen an old lady hitchhiking before. However, the weather and the coming darkness made her feel sorry for the lady, waiting hopefully on a country road like this with little traffic. Normally, Andrea would never pick up a hitchhiker when she was alone, thinking it was too dangerous, but what was the harm in doing a favor for a little old lady like this? Andrea pulled up a little way down the road, and the lady, holding a big shopping bag, hurried over to climb in the door which Andrea had opened for her.

- 1. Where did Andrea work?
  - A. Brockbourne
  - B. Mickley
  - C. London
  - D. the text doesn't say
- 2. How was Andrea feeling as she drove home?
  - A. afraid
  - B. lonely
  - C. cold
  - D. sad
- 3. Why didn't she listen to the radio?
  - A. There was a strike at the radio station
  - B. She liked peace and quiet.
  - C. The radio was broken.
  - D. The radio had been stolen from her car.



- 4. Why did she stop to give the old lady a ride?
  - A. It was a cold evening.
  - B. Andrea felt lonely.
  - C. She felt sorry for the lady.
  - D. All of the above.
- 5. Where did the lady want to go?
  - A. London
  - B. Mickley
  - C. Brockbourne
  - D. The text doesn't say

#### SUBIECTUL al III-lea – WRITING (50 points)

#### Write a narrative essay beginning like this:

"Have you ever wanted something so badly and tried so hard to achieve it? Well, I have".

# Write your story in 120-150 words and give it an appropriate title. Pay attention to the following:

- you don't need to write long descriptions;
- use dialogues only if they are relevant to your characters or events;
- you should use this plan:
  - 1. **Introduction** (paragraph 1 set the scene)
  - 2. **Main Body** (paragraph(s) 2/3 develop the story)
  - 3. **Conclusion** (paragraph 4 end the story).

Don't count the words given in the beginning.